
Report on Boyton table tennis group. 

Late 2021 it was first suggested to play table tennis in the Church Hall, as there was a table 
tennis table residing in Marcels barn. We had a look at it, and it looked in reasonable condition, 
it was moved to the Church Hall and cleaned up, there was minor damage to the table in one 
corner but would not affect play too much. 

The first night’s play was on 23rd February 2022, and we have mostly played every other week 
since, now averaging 6 to 8 players most evenings. 

Having been going for two years we thought it would be nice to have another table, so giving 
everyone more time at the table.  A second-hand table was found and purchased and 
subsequently paid for from the Boyton sports fund for £100.  

We would like to invite anyone along young or old to play table tennis and help you keep active. 

Meeting every other Wednesday evening from 7:30pm in the Church Hall, next meeting is 20th 
March, then every two weeks, check in village diary. 

 

 

 

 


